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Please Wear Your  

F A C E  M A S K  
We ask that you please continue to wear a mask 

while inside of our facility. While we understand 

that there is no mask mandate in place for the 

state of Kansas, we as a health care facility must 

adhere to CDC guidelines. The universal source 

control measure guidelines state that you must 

wear a face mask while inside a health care      

facility.  Please continue to wear a face mask   

upon entrance to our facility and continue to wear 

it once inside our facility.  If you do not have a 

face mask of your own, there is a face mask kiosk 

in our entryway.  



Marianna Harris 

I was hoping by the time of this newsletter being published I wouldn’t be updating you on 

COVID at OCMH again.      However, as you are well aware, the new variant has reached 

Osborne County and we have seen an increase in testing and treatment.        COVID contin-

ues to affect all our staff in different ways from testing, treating the patient, cleaning, screen-

ing and all the paperwork involved in reporting and regulations.   OCMH is fortunate to have 

such dedicated employees working together during this crisis.    At this time, we have reiniti-

ated the NO VISITOR policy for the safety of everyone involved.         Please remember if 

you are utilizing our services at either the hospital or clinic it is mandatory to wear a mask 

and follow the screening protocols each time you visit our facility.       

We are excited to announce we have just started with a new pain management provider.   

We have contracted with Midwest Pain Solutions and  Jacob Miller, CRNA,  will be providing 

the services here at OCMH.    He has over 19 years of experience in healthcare including 7 

years of practicing anesthesia.    He completed his fellowship in Chronic Pain Management 

and has over 4 years of rural pain management experience.      Jacob comes on a monthly 

basis and his next visit will be on October 19, 2021, so please contact your primary care pro-

vider if you are in need of these services.     We will release additional information about our 

pain management services soon. 

Our financial audit for fiscal year 2020 has finally been completed and we were very pleased 

with the positive changes.  Some of the changes from 2019 to 2020 include an increase in 

overall gross revenue by 16.1%.    Inpatient and swing bed days rose by 21% and outpatient 

revenue increased 7.9%.    Rural Health Clinic visits rose by 31% and related revenues in the 

clinic rose by 51%.      We appreciate the support of the patients that are using our health 

care services and continue to look at other services we can add in the future. 

Enjoy the upcoming cooler weather and stay safe!    

A Word from our CEO... 

Did you know you can support OCMH while 

shopping with Amazon?  Simply go to 

smile.amazon.com and choose Osborne 

County Memorial Hospital as your charitable 

organization.  OCMH will  receive 0.5% of 

the purchase price if the item is                

AmazonSmile eligible! 



Sherry Graf joined OCMH’s Dietary Department 

as a cook.  Sherry has been in the food service 

industry for most of her career.  Sherry resides in 

Osborne and enjoys spending time with her 

grandchildren.   



 

CLINIC PATIENTS AND OUTPATIENTS- 

To help prevent the transmission and spread of the COVID-19 coronavirus, 

OCMH is taking precautions to protect you, your family members, health care 

workers, and the community.  As a result everyone entering OCMH is required to 

wear a mask.  We are requesting that if you have your own cloth mask please 

wear it, if you do not have one, there are masks available at the entrance to the 

facility.  As of April 1, 2021 OCMH implemented a self service temperature kiosk.  

Please remember to take your temperature using our temperature kiosk and 

then proceed to the clinic, physical therapy or hospital registration areas to  

complete COVID-19 questions. 

 

HOSPITAL VISITORS- 

To help ensure the safety of our patients, providers, employees and community, 

our facility is currently not allowing visitors, clergy or vendors. This is subject 

to change at any time. 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding 

while we stay focused on providing you the            

high-quality of care you’ve come to expect             

from OCMH. 

 

Please watch our Facebook Page for updates. 

VISITOR  

RESTRICTIONS 





FALL SUDOKU  



Would you like to receive a copy of the Newsletter electronically?  Please con-

tact  the hospital (785-346-2121) and ask for Keri to be put on the list! 

Commercial Drivers And Truckers 
Call Goad Clinic Today to schedule your 

DOT PHYSICAL EXAM 

with one of our  

3 DOT certified medical examiners. 

785-346-2510 

Kamel Barakat, MD Alison Begay,  MSN FNP Josh Choate, PA-C 



To sign up for the  

OCMH PATIENT PORTAL 

contact  

HELEN DANNENBERG, SSD 

785-346-2121 

Advanced Directives 

Advanced Directive is a general term used to describe both the Healthcare Directive and the Durable 

Power of Attorney for Healthcare Decisions.  It is a term also used to refer to living wills and informal 

directives that people may express in letters or conversations. 

An advanced directive allows you to communicate your healthcare preferences after you have lost 

the capacity to make or communicate your own decisions.  Since 1991, the U.S. Supreme Court has 

recognized that all adults with decision-making capacity have a constitutional right to refuse or con-

sent to any medical treatment, including ventilators and feeding tubes.  Further, state laws authorize 

you to name a person to make healthcare decisions for you when you cannot make them yourself.   

Advanced directives are intended to ensure that your wishes will be known and followed.  They will 

be more helpful and informative if you discuss your wishes with your family, friends and healthcare 

providers as part of your advance care planning.  These documents only become effective when you 

can no longer make or communicate your decisions yourself.   

The greatest benefits of your advanced directive are its power to communicate your wishes and give 

your family peace of mind.  Discuss your advanced directive with your doctor.  Other  individuals you 

should share this information with include family, friends, clergy, your attorney, and others who may 

carry out your wishes.   

OCMH uses Five Wishes among other advanced directive documents.  The Five Wishes document 

gives you a way to control something very important-how you are treated if you get seriously ill.  It is 

the first living will that talks about personal, emotional and spiritual needs as well as your medical 

wishes.  It’s very easy to use.  For more information on Advanced Directives please contact Helen 

Dannenberg, SSD at 785-346-2121. 





PFAC COMMITTEE MEETS 
The Patient and Family Advisory Council Committee met on Friday, August 27th at the Os-

borne County Memorial Hospital.  The first objective for this committee was to address 

parking for patients that have trouble walking long distances or are unsteady on their feet 

when going to the hospital.  After meeting monthly since January of 2021 discussion was 

held on different ways to make it better for our patients.  Through our research and fact 

finding we addressed this goal with three solutions. 

1. Educate the public on handicap parking permits whether it be permanent or temporary.  

Helen Dannenberg was tasked with getting the proper paperwork to patients for them to 

fill out so they can  receive a handicap parking permit. 

2. Appointment cards in the future will have at the bottom “call prior to your appointment if 

you require assistance into the hospital”.  In the Goad Medical Clinic  there is a sign that 

states if you need assistance call ahead and someone will assist you into the hospital. 

3. Promote Solomon Valley Transportation.  This service will transport patients to doctor 

appointments, physical therapy, radiology testing and lab testing. 

The next meeting for the PFAC Committee will be Friday October 22, 2021.  The PFAC 

Committee’s mission is to help patients, families and communities that OCMH serves.  We 

hope to strengthen communities and collaborate among families, caregivers and staff. 



PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING 

YOUR INSURANCE CARDS AND 

YOUR ID WITH YOU TO ALL 

APPOINTMENTS. 



Specialty Services at OCMH 

OCMH Active Medical Staff 

Josh Choate, PA-C Alison Begay, MSN FNP Barbara Brown, DO 

OSBORNE COUNTY MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 

GOAD MEDICAL CLINIC 

237 W. Harrison St. 

Osborne, KS  

785-346-2121 (HOSP) 

785-346-2510 (CLINIC) 

 

www.ocmh.org 

Follow us on Facebook! 

Kamel Barakat, MD 

Contact your provider if you are needing or wanting to schedule 
an appointment for any of these specialty services!   

Urology 

Mammograms 

Pain Management 

Bone Density 

Cardiology 

General Surgery 

Nuclear Medicine 

MRI 

Behavioral Health 

Orthopedics 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

Do you enjoy being a part of  a team?  

 Have you always wanted to work at OCMH?   

These opportunities are available now: 

 RN, LPN, CNA, COOK  
For more information please call 785-346-2121 


